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My business, Kelchner, Inc, provides support to the natural gas industry. We and many other firms in Ohio have
benefitted greatly from the “shale gas revolution” which has provided a new and abundant source of this clean and
economical fuel from the Utica field and other similar formations. We believe it is important for the natural gas industry
to remain robust and productive, not only for our own business and employees, but also for the entire state of Ohio and
for the whole country. We also believe the recent NERA Economic Consulting report commissioned by the Department
of Energy provides strong support for allowing overseas sales of liquefied natural gas (LNG). This will help keep the
industry strong and benefit the whole economy.

We were very pleased that the report found, under all the scenarios it analyzed, “the U.S. would experience net
economic benefits from increased LNG exports” and that “across the scenarios, U.S. economic welfare consistently
increases as the volume of natural gas exports increased.” The report noted that “U.S. LNG exports provide an
opportunity for natural gas producers to realize additional profits” by selling gas in overseas markets.

This, of course, would directly benefit our business. But the positive effects extend well beyond natural gas producers
and supply chain firms, and in fact well beyond Ohio. According to the report, overseas sales would improve our balance
of trade and “result in a wealth transfer into the U.S.” This is a very important plus for exporting proposals, since the
trade deficit has been a chronic problem for our country. And, as the report notes, overseas capital will help support
construction of the facilities needed for LNG exporting, particularly liquefaction plants. This would also increase the
“wealth transfer” into our country, and benefit businesses, working people and the economy in general.

New markets for this resource will help curb the “boom or bust” cycle we often see in natural gas drilling. With supply
outstripping domestic demand, we are already experiencing a significant decrease in drilling activity. Opening overseas
markets will help keep exploration and production efforts up and running. That will support our business, but it will also
help ensure that our nation has adequate and affordable supplies of this valuable energy resource.

We support the NERA report’s findings and urge approval of the pending export applications.

Sincerely,

Rob Beecham

Director of Business Development

£« KELCHNER
FAST | SAFE | RIGHT

(937) 532-4587 cell
robb@kelchner.com
www.kelchner.com

Corporate Office - 50 Advanced Drive, Springboro, OH 45066 937-704-9890
1


WoodNa
Received


Eastern Regional Office - 1258 Panda Road SE, Carrollton, OH 44615 330-476-9737

Llnkedm e Gk Gl and Gas et

This email (and attachments if any) is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed, and
may contain information that is privileged, confidential and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader
of this email is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is
strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by return
email and destroy all copies of the email (and attachments if any).






